
 
 

Main Street Masterplan – Work Update as of December 4, 2017 
 

Utility Construction – 200 Block of E. Main Street 
The Main Street Construction Project is nearing completion of utility construction activities in 
Area 2 and Area 2A (Block 200 between Poplar Hill Avenue & Baptist Street 
Intersection).  New curb and gutters are currently being installed in these areas followed by 
stone base for the new pavement.  These activities are anticipated to be completed on or about 
December 14th, 2017.  Temporary paving will be in place until final paving (S. Salisbury Blvd. to 
N. Division St.) is paved on the end of the project. 
 
Opening E. Main Street between Poplar Hill Avenue & Baptist Street Intersection 
It is anticipated that this portion of East Main Street will open for all vehicle traffic on Saturday, 
December 16th, 2017.  (weather permitting). 
 
Closing E. Main Street from Baptist Street to N. Division Street 
A private contractor will need to close East Main Street, including parking spaces from Baptist 
Street to Division Street for utility construction work to include the installation of new water 
and sewer mains, new storm drains, curbing and paving on or about December 18, 2017. This 
section of roadway will not be passable for any vehicular traffic to include emergency vehicles. 
Traffic and pedestrians detours will be in place.  If the schedule changes, email notifications will 
be sent out once the outreach project manager is notified by the contractor. 
 
Streetscape Improvements  
In addition to the activities above, please be advised that the Contractor will be mobilizing a 
second crew to begin streetscape work between Rt. 13 S. Salisbury Boulevard and Poplar Hill 
Avenue beginning on or about December 18th, 2017.  This work includes new sidewalks, 
planting areas, new streetlights, and benches leading to a new finished product.  Work will be 
focused on one side of the street for the entire block prior to moving to the opposite side of the 
same block.  Temporary sidewalk closures and partial street closures (single lane traffic) will be 
required intermittently throughout this process.  Once complete the crew will then move to the 
200 block of E. Main between Poplar Hill Avenue and Baptist Street.  Additional information 
regarding duration and progress will be provided at a later date. 
 
 


